
 

 

SAC Minutes 9/24/18 

 

I. Gloria Arencibia called the meeting to order at 5:33 PM.  

 

II. Minutes of the August 27, 2018 meeting were reviewed. Ms. Aleman made a motion to 

approve the minutes and Mr. Contreras seconded.  The minutes were approved. 

 

III. Ms. Arencibia introduced Ms. Brown presented about the Math Department (refer to the 

PowerPoint attached).   

 

IV. Budget Request- Ms. Arencibia introduced the budget request that was proposed by Ms. 

Rivero. This request is for 45 accounts worth $1755 for Quia. These Quia accounts were 

explained to be used my various departments such as Science and Social Studies for 

various assessments, assignment submissions and other academic purposes. The budget 

request is from A+ Recognition funds for a total of $1775.  Ms. Tesser made a motion to 

approve and was seconded by Mr. Contreras. Voting members approved 18-0.  

 

The second budget request was proposed by Ms. Rivero for $2800 for USA Test Prep. 

Ms. Arencibia explained that USA Test Prep is a system that can be used for multiple 

EOC courses and can provide a variety of practice at various levels of rigor.  The budget 

request is from A+ accountability funds for a total of $2,800. Ms. Vitko made a motion to 

approve and Ms. Brown seconded this motion.  Voting members approved 18-0.  

 

V. New Business-Ms. Arencibia explained the A+ recognition fund. (see PowerPoint 

attached). Funds will be available in October and will be voted on prior to its distribution.  

 

Ms. Yard explained that Homecoming tickets are on sale for $25 this week and the price 

will be raised to $35 next week. Yellow permission forms have already been distributed. 

These yellow for West Broward students and there are blue printed forms for none West 

Broward students who will be attending as guests.  

 

Ms. Rivas explained that there will be a voter registration drive on Tuesday September 

25, 2018 for students who are eligible to register and must provide a driver’s license  

 

Ms. Arencibia explained that Wille Stewarts is putting on a free concert and is looking 

for student volunteers to play instruments. Students will receive service hours for 

participating in the practices and the concert. If students are interested then they are 

instructed to speak to) Ms. Liverpool and Mr. Sell. There is no charge for students who 

are interested in participating.  

 

Ms. Difiede explained that the PSAT is on October 10th, 2018. A large number of juniors 

have already signed up and paid to take the PSAT and the test is still free for all 



 

 

Freshmen and Sophomore students. Ms. Difede also explained that Spring Dual 

enrollment applications are happening now in the school counseling office and the 

deadline is October 3rd, 2018. The School Counseling department has communicated this 

information to the students through the Remind 101 messaging and the school website. 

The ASVAB registration is happening through Naviance. And on Monday 10/22/18 there 

is a free college fair at Nova Southeastern University and the flyer is available on the 

website. Also throughout the month of October, the school counselors will be doing 

formal senior credit check and sitting down with students to ensure every student is on 

track to graduate. Throughout the month of October seniors will also be meeting with the 

2 BRACE advisors to complete their Bright Futures applications. 

 

Mrs. Arencibia explained that this week is “Say Hello” and is a component to the Sandy 

Hook Promise. To start off the week there was a video created by TV Production and 

Mrs. Arencibia showed the video (posted on the school website). It was then explained 

that the purpose of Say Hello to help identify hook promise started this week, starts with 

hello is one of the program to help with isolation and it is currently growth and is not 

student driven 

 

New News- Ms. Yard explained that Senior packages are on sale. Mrs. Arencibia 

explained that cap and gown purchases and Algebra 1 and Geometry makeup dates are 

posted on the website. There will be a blood drive on October 1st and 2nd.  Homecoming 

week information in also posted on the school website.  

 

Ms. Aleman said that PTSA is organizing a police safety informational meeting with the 

Pembroke Pines Police Department. Broward Sherriff Office partnered with a company 

called Safety Watch. It goes along with the theme of see something, say something and is 

available to schools, churches etc. it allows for see something say something. Sherriff 

rolled it out with press release, but no further information was presented. 

 

Mrs. Arencibia noted that all photo makeups will be on October 26th. Ms. Rivero 

explained that all IDs have been distributed and all students should now have one. SGA is 

selling lanyards for student’s IDs. VET will be hosting a Dog wash Saturday 10-2pm and 

Human Relations club will be hosting a car wash at the same time 

 

 

VI. Motion to adjourn meeting at 6:18 PM by Ms. Peyton Tobin and Ms. Liverpool seconded 

the motion. 

 


